At A PUBLIC MEETING

of the Town Board of the Town of Newburgh held

at 1496 Route 300 in said township at 7:00 P.M.

on Monday the 2nd day of  April, 2012

Roll Call:              
Wayne C. Booth, Supervisor
George A. Woolsey, Sr., Councilman
  

      


      
Gilbert J. Piaquadio, Councilman 

       

     
Elizabeth J. Greene, Councilwoman

Ernest C. Bello, Jr., Councilman  

Also Present:   
Mark C. Taylor, Attorney for the Town



        
James Osborne, Town Engineer 



       
Andrew J. Zarutskie, Town Clerk

                                            
Deborah A. Smith, Deputy Town Clerk

Meeting called to order at 7:02 p.m.




        

1. ROLL CALL

The results of the roll call appear above. 

2.
PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE TO THE FLAG

Mary Lou Venuto, Receiver of Taxes, led the pledge to the flag. 
3.
MOMENT OF SILENCE

4.
CHANGES TO AGENDA 

There were no changes to this agenda.

5.
COMMENTS ON AGENDA ITEMS

There were no comments on this agenda.

6.  
APPROVAL OF AUDIT

MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve this audit in the amount of $1,036,779.36, with no exceptions. The motion was seconded by Councilman Bello.           

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 
Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes 

Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent
7. 
ASSESSOR: Hiring of Sole Assessor for the Town of Newburgh
Supervisor Booth said Michael Fogarty, Sole Assessor for the Town of Newburgh, retired October, 2011. Mr. Fogarty was with the Town for 37 years. The Town conducted interviews to fill Mr. Fogarty’s remaining four year.  


MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to hire John Venezia as full time Sole Assessor for the Town of Newburgh. Mr. Venezia will have a start date of April 5, 2012 at a pay rate of $80,000.00 per year. The motion was seconded by Councilman Bello.


DISCUSSION: Councilman Woolsey said he is abstaining from voting because he was not present for the interview. 

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – abstain; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 
Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes 

Motion passed: 4 yes; 0 no; 1 abstain; 0 absent

8. 
(7:00 p.m.)  PUBLIC HEARING: Proposed Moratorium for Adult Uses

Supervisor Booth asked Town Clerk Zarutskie if the proper posting has been done to conduct this public hearing. 

Town Clerk Zarutskie said notice of this public hearing has been posted in the lobby of Town Hall since March 15, 2012, it was advertised in the Mid Hudson Times on March 21, 2012 and in the Sentinel on March 23, 2012.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 
Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes 

Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent
MOTION was made at 7:07 p.m. by Councilwoman Greene to open this public hearing. The motion was seconded by Councilman Piaquadio.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 
Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes 

Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent
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Karen Flemmig, Court Reporter from Court Reporting Associates, Inc. (CRA), located in Carmel, New York, complied a transcript of this public hearing. (see attached)

MOTION was made at 8:48 p.m. by Councilwoman Greene to close this public hearing. The motion was seconded by Councilman Piaquadio.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 
Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes 

Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent

9. 
INTER MUNICIPAL AGREEMENT in Support of Transportation Services for the Elderly (CSE) Program, 2012-2013

Supervisor Booth said this agreement is between the Town of Newburgh and Orange County for the reimbursement for Community Services Senior Transportation expenses for the CSE program that is not to exceed $20,759.00.

MOTION was made by Councilman Bello to approve the Resolution of Town Board Authorizing 2012-2013 Agreement in Support of Transportation Services for the Elderly (CSE) Program. The motion was seconded by Councilwoman Greene. 

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 
Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes 

Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent
10.

HIGHWAY DEPARTMENT:

A.
Spring Leaf and Brush Pick-Up

Supervisor Booth said Darrell Benedict, the Highway Superintendent, has scheduled a 2012 Spring pick-up schedule.

MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to approve the 2012 Spring Pick-Up Schedule that will be for the week of April 30, 2012 through May 3, 2012. The motion was seconded by Councilman Bello.

DISCUSSION: Councilman Piaquadio said he will put the pick-up schedule on the Town’s website. 

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 
Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes 

Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent
B.
Authorization for Seasonal Employees

MOTION was made by Councilman Bello to approve the request dated March 21, 2012, submitted by Darrell Benedict, Highway Superintendent, to interview for six Seasonal Employees that will work from May through October 2012. The motion was seconded by Councilman Piaquadio. 

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 
Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes 

Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent
11.
RECREATION:

A.
Hiring of Recreation Aide

MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to hire Jason Szeli, as a Recreation Aide. His start date is April 5, 2012 with an hourly rate of $13.1536. These funds will come from fund appropriation number A7310-0100. This position is funded in the 2012 budget. The motion was seconded by Councilman Piaquadio.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 
Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes 

Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent
B.
Hiring of Three (3) Seasonal Laborers

MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve the request dated March 22, 2012, submitted by Robert Petrillo, Commissioner of Parks, Recreation & Conservation, to hire the following 2012 Seasonal Laborers:

NAME


PAY RATE
START DATE

Anthony Ponesse
$7.77

April 5, 2012

Nicole Somer

  7.77

April 5, 2012

Daniel Crisci

  7.25

April 5, 2012

The motion was seconded by Councilman Bello.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – abstain; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 
Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes 

Motion passed: 4 yes; 0 no; 1 abstain; 0 absent
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12.
WATER DISTRIBUTION:  Promotion to Senior Maintenance Worker

Supervisor Booth said Les Cornell interviewed four candidates for the position of Senior Water Maintenance Worker. 

MOTION was made by Councilman Woolsey to promote Derek DeGroat to a Senior Water Maintenance Worker as of April 8, 2012, with a salary as per the CSEA Contract. This position is a grade 17. The motion was seconded by Councilman Piaquadio.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 
Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes 

Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent
13.
ANNOUNCEMENTS


Supervisor Booth and the Town Board wished everyone a Happy Easter and Passover.
14.
PUBLIC COMMENTS

Pat Williams, Meadow Hill, asked if the Board was going to make a decision on item number 8 on this agenda at Wednesday’s meeting. Ms Williams also asked if the meeting could be scheduled in the evening instead of at 3:00 p.m. 

Supervisor Booth said he is recommending that the Board take action on Wednesday. Mr. Booth said there are conflicts in the schedule and that is why the recess is scheduled for 3:00 p.m.

Ann Fisher, Balmville, thanked the Town Clerk’s Office for all of their help. It is her opinion the Town Board will make the right decision regarding the 6 month Moratorium. 

Mary Mc Lamoure, Middlehope, asked who she should call for the removal of dead animals on the Town’s highway. 

Supervisor Booth said it would depend on whether it is on a State, County or Town Road. 

Bill Corbin, Fleetwood Drive, asked the Board to vote for the Moratorium. It is his opinion that the Town Board owes a yes vote to the residents of the Town. 

Councilman Woolsey asked Mr. Taylor and Mr. Scully to meet with the Town Board after this meeting for an attorney client privileged meeting.
15.
RECESS

MOTION was made at 9:03 p.m. by Councilman Bello to recess this meeting until Wednesday, April 4, 2012 at 3:00 p.m. The motion was seconded by Councilwoman Greene.


VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 


Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 


Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.
 

Meeting recessed at 9:03 p.m.

Meeting resumes on April 4, 2012 at 3:00 p.m.

MOTION was made at 3:11 p.m. by Councilwoman Greene to reopen this meeting. The motion was seconded by Councilman Bello.


VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 


Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 

Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.

Supervisor Booth said he and the Board reviewed the information that was distributed on Monday Night. 

Mark Taylor advised that the Town Board’s members had individually reviewed and considered the comments and written submissions made at the public hearing. Many of the comments and submissions related to the effects of the Local Law on the rights associated with pending applications. He explained that New York State Law and prior cases recognized “Vested Rights”. He also explained that if a decision on an application had been delayed beyond the period in which it should have been made under applicable laws the Local Law would not prohibit the Officer or Board that was changed with making the decision from doing so. Therefore, in recognition of these applicable doctrines, Mr. Taylor said a footnote has been added to the Local Law that applicants who are exempt from the moratorium are those who have obtained vested rights for the expansion, alteration or new adult-oriented business, or who have not obtained decision on their applications within applicable time periods for the Town Board’s consideration. Mr. Taylor said a footnote has been added to the Local Law, for the Town Board’s consideration, 
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that applicants are exempt from the moratorium if the applicant has obtained vested rights for the expansion, alteration or new adult-oriented business, or has not obtained decision on the application within the applicable time periods.

Mr. Taylor said a revised Resolution has also been prepared with the addition of the following for the Board’s consideration:

1. The Town Board of the Town of Newburgh hereby finds that:

A. The Town has addressed and continues to address legislative and administrative Action Items recommended by the adopted Comprehensive Plan Update in a deliberate and serial fashion in accordance with prudent management for the Town’s financial resources and budgetary restrictions. Resources have additionally been required to be devoted to litigation arising from 

challenges to the implementation of certain Action Items. The resolution includes a list of the action items for the Comprehensive Plan Update that have been undertaken.  

B. A dire necessity exists for a moratorium on permits and approvals for adult oriented businesses while the Town Board undertakes further study of the secondary effects of adult-oriented businesses in order to further consider possible amending the Zoning Code of the Town of Newburgh and its associated maps and tables to address such effects due to the following:

1. Provisions are presently absent from the Municipal Code to control the sitting of adult-oriented businesses;

2. Under current Code interpretation, property owners and developers can add adult-oriented business activities to certain existing permitted uses, such as eating and drinking places and retail and personal service stores or obtain approvals for new uses in those categories without any ability on the part of the Town to regulate the location of such adult-oriented business activities relative to certain sensitive sites, including, for example, schools, places of worship, parks and residential districts; 

3. Without an application requirement or process in place the Town is unable to accurately account for the number of adult-oriented business activities that are currently under consideration or proposed and their proximity to sensitive sites in the Town.

Mr. Taylor indicated that even if the Town were to call the owner of every business, since there were no approvals or reporting requirements under current Code interpretation, it could not rely on the answers it received.

C. Written and oral submissions of generalized community opposition to particular projects which may be subject to the moratorium imposed by Local Law No.2 in the absence of substantial evidence relating to the substantive legal grounds for making a determination will not be considered by the Town Board in these findings or its decision. 

Mr. Taylor also explained that the Town has established and well documented procedures for applicants to establish that they have obtained vested rights and that the resolution includes findings which set for those procedures:



D. The Town Board further finds, acknowledges and recognizes the applicability of the doctrine know as “vested rights” as set forth in relevant New York and federal cases to Local Law No. 2. Authority to make vested rights determinations with respect to applications has consistently been placed with and exercised in the Town of Newburgh by the Code Compliance Supervisor, an independent officer of the Town and the person in charge of the enforcement of zoning and other Code provisions, who has the ability to render decisions with respect to the applicability of local law provisions to applications. That authority includes this Local Law. 

The Resolution also includes additional findings with respect to decisions that were delayed and the ability to consider appeals.

E. In accordance with such finding, acknowledgement and recognition, an  applicant has the right to request the Code Compliance Supervisor or his designee for a determination regarding vested rights in any pending or future application to the Town of Newburgh with respect to the applicability of Local Law No. 2 and to submit relevant evidence in support of the claim, including but not limited to records of expenditures incurred, construction and improvements made and permits and approvals obtained pursuant to which the work was performed.
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F. In the event the Code Compliance Supervisor determines that an applicant has obtained vested rights, then its applications shall not be subject to the provisions of the local law, and the Planning Board, Zoning Board of Appeals or official with primary or appellate authority over the application, may accept, process and make a decision with respect to the preliminary or final site plan or amended site plan, special use permit, area or use variance, interpretation, building permit, certificate of occupancy or other applicable entitlement. 

G. The Town of Newburgh Zoning Board of Appeals has jurisdiction over orders, requirements, decisions, interpretations, determination of the Code Compliance Supervisor pursuant to Town Law Section 267-b, including those with respect to vested rights. 

H. The Town Board further finds, acknowledges and recognizes that in the event the processing and consideration of a pending application has been delayed prior to the enactment of Local Law No.2 pursuant to this resolution beyond applicable time frames set forth in the Code or New York Law, the Local Law cannot serve as a basis for the Board or official having jurisdiction over the application to refuse to consider the application further.

I. The Town Board further finds, acknowledges and recognizes that in the event a Zoning Board of Appeals decision on an application will have the effect of either leaving the status quo of an order, requirement, decision, interpretation of determination of the Code Compliance Supervisor or his designee approving an adult-oriented business in place or will overturn such approving order, requirement, decision, interpretation or determination of the Code Compliance Supervisor or his designee, the provision so Section 4C of Local Law No. 2 will not apply as such a decision will neither authorize the expansion or alteration of an adult-oriented business existing and operating within the Town of Newburgh as of the effective date of this Local Law # 2 of 2012 nor will it authorize the establishment of a new adult-oriented business.  


MOTION was made by Supervisor Booth to approve the Resolution of Adoption of Local Law No.2 of the Year 2012-Imposing a Six Month Moratorium on Permits and Approvals for Adult-Oriented Businesses. The motion was seconded by Councilman Bello.


DISCUSSION: Councilman Woolsey gave an explanation of the reason of how he is going to vote. He said he does not believe that this law is a permanent solution; it is only a temporary fix. His belief is that the Town should change the zoning with a time limit. 


Councilwoman Greene said she realizes that both Santa Monica Holdings and the residents of the area have spent money with regard to this project. It is her opinion that the homeowners have made a great investment in their homes. One of the biggest investments homeowners make is in their homes. The Board has to study this matter further and put in the Town’s zoning a permanent solution regarding this problem. The Town is growing with influxes from New York City and they have to protect all of the residents in the Town of Newburgh. 


Councilman Piaquadio said it is his opinion that the Town should move ahead as quickly as possible with zoning changes. 


Councilman Bello said this was a hard decision for all of the Board Members to make. It is his opinion that a moratorium should be put in place townwide even though it is not traditionally prudent.  


VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – no; Councilman Piaquadio – no; 


Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 

Motion passed: 3 yes; 2 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.
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16.
ADJOURNMENT

MOTION was made at 3:31 p.m. by Councilwoman Greene to adjourn. The motion was seconded by Councilman Bello.


VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 


Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 

Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.

Meeting adjourned at 3:31 p.m.
    

                                            Respectfully submitted,

            ___________________________

_______________________________

Andrew J. Zarutskie, Town Clerk
  
Deborah A. Smith, Deputy Town Clerk

